
From: Mike Pearlman <mpearlman@cfa.harvard.edu> 
Date: Saturday, October 20, 2018 at 11:22 AM 
To: David Arnold <david-arnold2006@earthlink.net> 
Subject: Re: International cooperation 
 
David, 
 
We made an arrangement to pay you $12,000 for labor under my grant. We also provided money 
for travel. That is all I agreed to. That is all I have. That figure was included in my grant with 
NASA. I am trying to find a way to get you back the money that you lost on the travel to 
Canberra.  
 
I did not ask you to work beyond the $12,000.  Did you speak with someone else at NASA about 
this? Who? 
 
Apparently you made an agreement to do some work for the Italians for 5000 euros. That was 
between you and the Italians.  
 
If you would like to talk, we can do so. 
 
Mike  
 


